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January 8, 2020

Prosper Portland Board of Commissioners  
RE: North Macadam Urban Renewal Area Budget, Fiscal Years 2020-2021

Dear Chair Cruz & Members of the Board: 

Recently our neighborhood association received a presentation on the budget for the North 
Macadam Urban Renewal Area (NMURA). In response, the following reflects the unranked spending 
priorities of our neighborhood for the remaining available funding in this District. Thank you in 
advance for considering our views.

The City of Portland had a variety of goals in mind when establishing the North Macadam Urban 
Renewal Area, including environmental goals. For example, the City Council wanted to expand 
downtown Portland to ease development pressure on farm and forestland as well as connect 
Portlanders to a cleaner Willamette River. While South Waterfront has had some success to these 
ends, it is still a work in progress, and has looming a deadline. By 2025, the NMURA Tax Increment 
Financing (TIF) district will expire, at which point, it will become much more difficult to complete 
the neighborhood’s parks and infrastructure. 

Consistent with past years, our neighborhood continues to encourage the City to seek all possible
avenues for completing the following projects, including the use of NMURA TIF funds: 

• SW Bond Avenue across the ZRZ-owned lands
• The remaining portions of the greenway built to the master plan (ZRZ-owned lands and

Alamo Manhattan/Prometheus-owned lands).
• The south portal transportation improvements (including the signal, Lowell realignment

and additional turn lane on North Macadam)

We understand that the negotiations for a development agreement have stalled between Prosper 
Portland and the ZRZ company. However, we feel projects on ZRZ-owned land should continue to 
be eligible for NMURA TIF funding, as such projects would still be consistent with the City’s 
environmental goals for the district, regardless if adjacent private development occurs far into the 
future. It should also be noted that completion of SW Bond will help improve the traffic safety and 
congestion issues currently plaguing the neighborhood.

We also understand that Alamo Manhattan has proposed to build the greenway on their land, which 
is wonderful news. However, what they are required to fund on their own, while consistent with 
code requirements, is a far cry from a greenway that is consistent with the vision established in the 
greenway masterplan. 

March 4, 2021

Mayor Wheeler
Commissioner Hardesty, Ryan, Rubio, Mapps

Re:  S2HC report and its associated recommendations 

The South Portland Neighborhood Association supports the city’s efforts to explore additional 
ways and sites for shelters for the many who need it. However, we strongly believe that Open 
Space, including developed parks, natural areas, and trails, should be removed from 
consideration for siting of either permanent or temporary shelter. 

Our parks and designated natural areas are not surplus land to be inhabited. They have been 
designated (and purchased) as public spaces because of their intrinsic value as wildlife habitat 
or public recreation opportunities or, more often, both. They are lands to be valued. And 
protected. They have been hard-won by parks advocates and nurtured by volunteers and park 
employees. Public spaces have been set aside for everyone to enjoy.

• There is ample available vacant and underutilized land within the city for shelters without
using natural areas and parks.

• Allowing shelters in public natural areas and parks removes public uses by everyone else. 
• The negative effects of shelters on natural areas, open space and parks is massive, including 

soil compaction, decimated wildlife habitat and garbage.

We must do more to find shelter for the home/houseless. Not just housing but social and medical 
services need to be a part of this solution. But usurping our public parks and natural areas for 
camping is not the right nor the appropriate answer.

SPNA hopes the city will continue to protect our public parks and natural areas while 
simultaneously working to increase housing and services for those who need it.

Respectfully,

Michael Kaplan, chair
South Portland Neighborhood Association




